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LSU HILLTOP ARBORETUM

FROM THE DESK
OF THE PRESIDENT

Hilltop is on the move! After a successful fundraising effort we are proceeding with the next phase of our master
plan. We received donations from 100% of the Hilltop board and faculty of the LSU Robert Reich School of Land-
scape Architecture. Their confidence is inspiring! Special thanks to all of our donors who have supported this pro-
ject.

Construction is in progress. This includes relocating the mound to form an amphitheater, re-grading to improve
drainage, creation of swales, meadows, paths and site preparation to plant over 180 native trees and shrubs. Tree
planting days are scheduled. Be sure to sign up and bring your shovel! When this phase of the master plan is com-
plete we will for the first time be able to utilize the entire arboretum. If you see Pete Newton be sure to thank
him. He has worked tirelessly behind the scenes to keep this project on track.

Also, our new footbridge across the ravine is complete after successful collaboration between LSU and the Friends.
It looks beautiful and is stronger than ever! As the earth moving is completed the existing gravel paths will be re-
stored and connected to new paths as part of the master plan.

The board has also been working to improve our administrative structure. The Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws
have been updated and modernized. Jeanne Davis deserves special thanks for her detailed work on these two im-
portant projects. Also, Peggy and Amy have been compiling an operations manual that defines every who, what,
when, where and how we do things at Hilltop. No small task! They also deserve special thanks for the develop-
ment of our new website! It is top notch and puts us on par with any arboretum in the world.

The new website dynamically changes its format depending on the screen size of your device so it will look better
on your smart phone. Check it out www.Isu.edu/hilltop!

As we head into fall, it is a busy time for our Hodge Podge volunteers. They are doing a great job not only growing
plants for PlantFest, but also in growing the reputation of Hilltop as a source for native plants and more.

As | think of all the accomplishments we have had at Hilltop, | am grateful for so many dedicated and talented vol-
unteers sharing their time and creativity. Thanks to Emory Smith’s vision, the inspiration that is Hilltop is a tonic in
our modern world and will only become more so in the future. Thank you to all our volunteers, members and do-
nors for making this special place possible. Looking forward to more great things at Hilltop!

All My Best,

Chris Werner
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PlantFest! Teaser 2018

Featuring: Neil Odenwald @

Sunday, Sept 30, 1-4pm
$10 Members/$15 Non-Members Bt

The annual pre-sale PlantFest! TEASER will feature Neil Odenwald
who will talk about his favorite 25 plants for your home garden. The
event will be held at the Arboretum’s Beverly Brown Coates Audito-
rium, registration 12:30pm, program 1-4pm.

Neil is Professor Emeritus and former Director, School of Landscape
Architecture, LSU. He is the author of five books including Attracting
Birds to Southern Gardens, Live Oak Splendor, Plants for American
Landscapes, The Bountiful Flower Garden, and the award-winning
reference Southern Plants. He is a fellow in the American Society of
Landscape Architects.

To put the “tease” in this annual PlantFest! “pre-quel”, one of each of the plants presented will be eligible for pur-
chase. We will host a drawing to determine who gets to purchase what. The rules of engagement are as follows:

e Only Teaser registrants may participate.
e They may put their name in up to six plant hats.
e They must be present to win their opportunity to purchase.

If this is not enough to set your horticultural barometer rising, the post-program “walk about” through the Hodge
Podge Nursery and its field of plant dreams ought to do it. Scheduled 7 days prior to the “main event”, the Teaser
will find the PlantFest! arena already set up with plants in their final nestling place and their infomercial signs in-
stalled. What better occasion to start your plant list and check it twice, to determine which plants will be naughty
or nice for your landscape AND guess-timate just how many wagons and co-conspirators you will need to achieve
your gardening mission!

Job Well Done!

Mai Nguyen, Hilltop’s Graduate Assistant from the LSU Robert Reich School of Landscape Architecture, designed our
new logo and newsletter. Steve Mumford used Mai’s new design to create our 2018 Summer Newsletter.

HOW TO REACH US

CALL 225-767-6916
MEET Schedule appointments: Tuesday—Friday, 9:00am—4:30pm
CLICK EMAIL: hilltop@Isu.edu

Register for programs: www.lsu.edu/hilltop

VOLUNTEER

© 000

225-767-6916
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PLANTFEST 2018

Celebrating Our 35th Annual Sale!
Saturday, Oct 6, 9am-4pm & Sunday, Oct 7, 12-4pm

The 35th anniversary of our fall plant sale celebrates three decades of masterfully collecting people and plants and
bringing them together in the unique natural space that is the LSU Hilltop Arboretum. The sale will offer the larg-
est selection of natives and adapted plants in one place, at one time in the Gulf South. Our Hodge Podge Plant Se-
lection Committee has assembled a collection of plants that we know will thrive in your garden. Plant signs pro-
vide all the information needed to know to make the best selection of plants for your garden.

Brace yourself for a botanical “all you can tweet” plant feast ... trees, shrubs, perennials, vines, ferns, fruits, gin-
gers, camellias, incredible edibles, ornamental grasses, and more that run the gamut from native and traditional to
eclectic and electric newcomers. To spice up the mix, plants are imported from a diversity of nurseries located in
Alabama and Texas, as well as Louisiana. Well over 5,000 plants will be assembled ... some making their debut at
Hilltop this year.

Landscape architects, contractors and designers, arborists, horticultural specialists, growers, plants men and
women, Master Gardeners ... all will be on hand to help you with your plant selections. Plant display vignettes that
bedazzle with color, or speak to those who want to go native or attract butterflies, will help you get growing and
suggest just the right plant for your space.

The Hilltop Gift Shop will be joined by specialty plant and craft vendors to meet all the needs of gardeners and
their gardens. We offer a membership incentive that adds up to 20% in savings on plants purchased during the
two days of the sale.

Check our website one week before the sale for a list of

plants, specialty vendors, and parking map for shop-
pers!

We Need Help for PlantFest!
Volunteer Online

QO

REGISTER VOLUNTEER
ONLINE

Clean House! Support Hilltop!

Yes, you can! Did you know that 50% of the proceeds from the sale of items donated
to Here Today Gone Tomorrow can be directed to Friends of Hilltop?

All you have to do is bring your re-sale items to Here Today Gone Tomorrow at 10240

Burbank Drive and mention that you would like the proceeds to be directed to Hilltop at
account number 640. When your donated items are sold, Hilltop will receive half the
proceeds!
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Butterfly Gardening Camp

Thanksgiving Break
Nov 19-20, 9am-1pm, 7-10 Year Olds

S50 Member/S85 Non-Member REGISTER
ONLINE

Butterflies are very important little creatures. They carry pollen from plant to
plant, which enables them to make their seeds. Without seeds, plants could not
reproduce, and many would become extinct. But butterflies are in danger, too.
They need places to live. We will show children how they can help butterflies by
making a home for them in a backyard or patio garden in Baton Rouge.

As a part of our program, the children will get their hands in the dirt in Hilltop’s
Registered Monarch Butterfly Garden Waystation. The garden provides milk-
weed, nectar source plants, and shelter needed to sustain Monarch butterflies
as they migrate from Mexico through North America. Local butterfly enthusiasts
will inspire the children and share their knowledge about Monarch butterflies
and other Louisiana butterflies as they work together to plant new host and nec-
tar plants in the waystation during the camp. Each child will receive a “Butterfly
To Go” kit with all the supplies they need to start their very own butterfly gar-
den at home in the backyard or on a patio in containers. The kit includes a shal-
low water dish with rocks, sunning rock, butterfly garden signs, 3 host plants,
and 3 nectar plants.

Register your happy camper on our website. Nutritional snacks will be provided. Parents will provide a brown bag
lunch and drink.

New Cookbook for Sale

Our second edition of Passalong Recipes From the Podge Il “Digging Deeper” has a collection of delicious new reci-
pes for your cooking enjoyment. The book is dedicated to the hard-working, fun-loving volunteers who support
LSU Hilltop Arboretum and its mission of bringing people and plants together, and to the memory of those we
miss: Paula Dillemuth, Marion Drummond, Suzie Ehrlicher, and Carole Guillory. A special thank you to the cook-
book crew: Melanie Hirschfeld, Pam Sulzer, Margaret Humble, Denise Van Schoyck, and Janet Forbes,

and to the many contributors who generously shared their favorite recipes. The book is available for

purchase in the Hilltop Gift Shop for $20 plus tax!

2019 Symposium: Create Vertical Gardens with Purpose
Saturday, January 26, 2019, 8:15am — 1:00pm

Featuring: Shawna Coronado, Jeanne and Stephen Luna
EBRP Main Branch Library Conference Room (New Location)

Shawna Coronado, along with Jeanne and Stephen Luna, will reveal
the potential of dramatic vertical green walls and hanging gardens
to create a sense of natural wonder in urban spaces and to connect
us to plant life at Hilltop’s 2019 Symposium. The concept of these
planting systems began in Europe, but is now becoming popular all
over the world as people become more aware of their aesthetic and
environmental benefits. Shawna will show how to grow vertically us-
ing full-color photos featuring her extensive garden and creative sus-
tainable ideas for organic soil maintenance, water collection, and
artful reuse of around-the-house items as vertical wall systems.
Shawna is a successful author, blogger, photographer, and media
host specializing in green lifestyle living. Using examples from their work at Luna Botanicals in New Orleans,
Jeanne and Stephen will show us how gardeners and designers can use the principles of biophilic design to create
spaces that foster a sense of well-being for the people that occupy them, and encourage biodiversity through flora
and fauna. Designing to encourage genuine re-connection and meaningful experiences between people and na-
ture is critical for the vitality of both us and the planet.
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Rentals at Hilltop: Wi-Fi with Wildlife
Do you want to:

+ Get away from the office for a planning meeting?

« Besurrounded by beautiful nature instead of hotel corridors?

+ Have an outdoor wedding?

O

SCHEDULE AN
APPOINTMENT

Then, the LSU Hilltop Arboretum may be the venue for you. It is a tranquil landscape and ideal location for those
who enjoy the beauty and serenity of nature. The Imo Brown Complex includes the following spaces:

Cherry Owens Library — small meeting room.

Margaret Holmes Brown Pavilion — a covered open-air space.
Beverly Brown Coates Auditorium — a climate-controlled, multi-purpose space.
Bert Turner Courtyard — a gathering space, connecting the pavilion to the auditorium.

Our award-winning facility was designed by Lake|Flato Architects of San Antonio, Texas. Beautiful views of nature
include a pond with a wooden boardwalk surrounded by Louisiana aquatic plantings, and a courtyard with pine-

land savannah shrubs, wildflowers and trees.

Contact our Event Coordinator, Amy Hughes, if Hilltop is a venue to consider for your special event. She can an-
swer any questions you may have about Hilltop’s facility, and can assist you with planning your event and complet-
ing rental forms. Facility Rental Information can be found on our website.

Calling Volunteers!

We Need Help To Plant Trees

Sat, Dec 1, 9am-12noon
Shift 1: 9:00-10:30am
Shift 2: 10:30am-12noon

Roll up your sleeves, sharpen your shovel, and join us to
plant trees along the northern perimeter of the arbore-
tum on Saturday, December 1, 2019 from 9am-12noon.
Be a part of fulfilling Emory Smith’s dream that Hilltop
will become a “complete arboretum of native Southern
trees and plants.” We will be putting southern magno-
lia, sweet bay magnolia, spruce pine, wax myrtle, and
star anise. Pete Newton with Newton Landscape Group
will pre-dig the holes and help us coordinate the tree
planting activities. The Hodge Podge Volunteers will
have coffee and energy boosting snacks ready for your
enjoyment in the Beverly Brown Coates Auditorium.

To help us coordinate the tree planting
activities, we ask that volunteers register
for one of two shifts on our website.

REGISTER
ONLINE

Children’s Bookshelf

In memory of Paula Dillemuth

With more than 40 fun, interesting, and informa-
tive nature books, our new Children’s Bookshelf is
ready for use! There are fiction and non-fiction ti-
tles about trees, nature, plants, animals, bugs, gar-
dening, ponds, woods, and all things Hilltop.

The books are located in the Hilltop Gift Shop and
are available for the public to use and enjoy while
visiting the grounds. So pack a picnic lunch, stop by
the Gift Shop, pick up a couple of books, and enjoy
an afternoon under the trees or by the pond. You
will be glad you did.

We want to thank all those who have contributed
to this special collection. If you would like to con-
tribute to our Children’s Bookshelf, a
suggested book list can be found on our

website.

CALL
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Mindfulness, Creativity & Growth through Artful Gardening

Botanical Art Presentation and Workshop
Sunday, November 11, 2018, 2:00-3:45pm
Featuring: Jeanne and Stephen Luna

Members S40/Non-Members S50

Botanicals and creativity go hand in
hand! Bringing life into the outdoor and
indoor spaces in which we live breathes
joy into our lives. Botanical art can be
created from anything that comes from
nature, which is the ultimate palette to
work with. Designing with a living me-
dium establishes a connection between
plants and people during the creative
process and into the future, as nurturing
is needed.

Jeanne and Stephen will discuss their
ideas for growing “gardens in the sky” in
New Orleans and beyond, and the op-
portunities for botanical art expression in
everyday life. You will learn about living
walls, biomimicry, kokedama (“moss-
ball” in Japanese), mounting tropical
plants, and floating tillandsias that all
make for living art that is as compelling
as it is thriving. Focusing on the wellness
and healing aspects of connecting with
nature, while utilizing the inspiration that
nature brings forth, we can create spaces
that give us a sense of genuine vitality.

Jeanne and Stephen will demonstrate
techniques they use at Luna Botanicals
to create one of a kind pieces of botani-
cal art. After their demonstration, you
will choose from a collection of plants
including blooming orchids, wild bromeli-
ads, or structural staghorn ferns to cre-
ate your own original art piece on re-
claimed wood from the Mississippi River
batture. You will leave the workshop in-
spired and with the horticultural knowl-
edge needed to nurture your living art
for years to come.

Jeanne and Stephen Luna, both natives
of Louisiana, are biophilic artists and
owners of Luna Botanicals on Esplanade
Avenue in New Orleans. What is a bio-
philic artist? A biophilic artist incorpo-
rates natural materials, natural light,
vegetation, nature views, and other ex-

O

REGISTER
ONLINE

pressions of the natural world into the
built environment. Luna Botanicals grew
out of their shared respect for the heal-
ing and meditative power of nature, and
a passion for incorporating that serenity
into everyday life. Immersion in nature
in not only a focal point of Luna designs,
but it is key to the continued inspiration
and growth of the Luna lifestyle.

WHAT OUR FRIENDS ARE DOING

Baton Rouge Camellia Society
www.facebook.com/brcamellias

Baton Rouge Green
www.batonrougegreen.com

Baton Rouge Orchid Society
www.batonrougeorchidsociety.com

BREC's

Independence Botanic Garden
& Cohn Arboretum
www.brec.org

Capital Area Native Plant Society
www.canps.weebly.com

EBR Master Gardeners
www.ebrmg.com

Friends of LSU AgCenter
Botanic Gardens at Burden
www.burdengardens.com

Herb Society of Baton Rouge
www.hsabr.org

Louisiana Master Naturalist of GBR
www.Imngbr.org

Louisiana Native Plant
www.Inps.org




LSU HILLTOP ARBORETUM n

(c®o)l Pay at the door

Through a partnership with the Capital Area Native Plant Society (CANPS) and the Louisiana Master Naturalist of
Greater Baton Rouge (LMNGBR), we are proud to offer an exciting series of “Discover Nature” programs that fea-
ture local experts who are in touch with nature and are eager to share their experiences. All programs will begin at
6:30pm in the Beverly Brown Coates Auditorium. For members of Hilltop, CANPS, and LMNGBR the fee is S5 per
program, $10 for non-members. Pay at the door.

Native Plants for the Tues, Sept 25, 6:30pm
Baton Rouge Urban Landscape Featuring: Helen Peebles

If you are interested in helping to provide much needed habitat for birds, butterflies, and other wildlife, you will be
interested in learning about native plants for your yard. Not only are native plants essential for birds and butter-
flies, they are also beautiful, and they are very low maintenance. Creating wildlife habitat in our own yards is the
way of the future!

We can’t think of a better program to help you prepare your shopping list for native plants that will be available
for sale at our 35th annual PlantFest! on October 6th from 9am — 4pm and Sunday, October 7th from 12noon —
4pm.

Helen Peebles is president of the Capital Area Native Plant Society and has a Bachelor’s Degree in Plant Biology
and a Master’s in Landscape Architecture.

. Tues, Oct 23, 6:30pm
GreeandgeS Featuring: Mary Willigms

GreenBridges is a sustainable garden initiative of the Herb Society of America. The program provides guidance to
those who would like to create opportunities in their garden for the safe passage of plants and pollinators, and
avoid habitat fragmentation. Each GreenBridges garden is a link in the chain across this nation, providing safe
movement for the plants and pollinators that help maintain healthy ecosystems.

Why is this program so important? Native herbs are under stress from development, climate change, habitat frag-
mentation, non-native invasive species, and the over-collection of plants from the wild. Native herbs have some-
thing to offer to both humans and wildlife including their value such as flavoring, medicine, ornament, economic,
industrial, and cosmetic. This program will include a discussion of some of our region’s notable native herbs you
can plant in your garden and how to design and register your garden to become a certified GreenBridges garden.
With the help of Mary Williams, we are proud to announce that the LSU Hilltop Arboretum is a certified Green-
Bridges garden.

Mary Williams is the Vice Chair of the Baton Rouge Unit of the Herb Society of America, avid gardener, and proud
owner of a GreenBridges certified garden.

. . Tues, Jan 22, 2019, 6:30pm
The Can|d PrOJECt Featuring: Amy Shutt P

The Canid Project strives to educate on the world's wild canids through visual storytelling, creative non-fiction,
tourism, and community outreach. The Canid Project also provides the only species-specific fox rehabilitation pro-
gram in Louisiana. Through this state-permitted program we rescue, rehabilitate, and release orphaned and in-
jured Red and Gray Foxes. The ultimate goal is to educate on the coexistence with our native wild canids. Through
these community efforts, we hope to add to what The Canid Project provides through our photographic and edu-
cational endeavors.

Amy Shutt is the Director of The Canid Project, a 501c3 non-profit, founded by Amy in 2017, which focuses on
photography as a creative tool, as well as photo-ecotourism, to educate on the world's wild canids.
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HILLTOP THANKS ONE AND ALL
August 12, 2017 —July 31, 2018

New and Renewing Members

Live Oak $1,000
Leo E. Broders, Jr., Cathy Coates,
Jerry Fischer and John Turner

Cypress $500-$999
Sue Bartlett, Deb and Ken McMillin,
Cynthia Moran

Magnolia $250-5499

Linda and Brian Babin, Jeanne Davis
and Bob Carney, Devera and Jerry
Goss, Greater Oak Hills Civic Associa-
tion, Jane Honeycutt, Woodus Hum-
phrey, Susan and Richard Lipsey,
Carol and Pete Newton, Judith Pat-
rick, Pam and Gerry Sulzer, Elizabeth
and John Thomas, Sharon and Chris
Werner

Dogwood $100-$249

Pat Adams, Wade Adams, Ashley
Alberty, Pat Alford, B.J. and Paul Ar-
ceneaux, Bonnie and Richard Babin,
Margaret and David Bach, Barbara
and Roger Breedlove, Claudia Brian,
Kenneth Burk, Camille Coates, Roy
Coats, Jr., Mrs and Mr James Cole-
man, Vallan Corbett, Maradee and
Curtis Cryer, Jim Culpepper, Sally
Daigle, Patricia Day and Joseph Sim-
mons, Colette and Andy Dean, Mich-
ele Deshotels and Gil Gautreau, Stacy
and Robert Dille, Judy and Frank Foil,
David Franz, Candace and David
Gary, Leu Anne Greco, Christopher
Grenier, Randy Harelson and Richard
Gibbs, Cindy and John Hartgerink,
Ava and Cordell Haymon, Pat and
Richard Hollowell, Katherine Inzer,
Michael Jimenez, Kellie Jolivette and
Edward Prawitz, Anne Reiley Jones,
Ruth and Peter Kovacs, Brenda and
Philip Legendre, Anne and Walter
Legett, Renee and Paul Major, Juli-
ette Martin, Rick McDowell, Barbara
Nelson, June Peay, Rose Marie and
Jimmie Powell, Dorothy Prowell,
Davis Rhorer, Teresa Rome, Ann and
Michael Ruth, Sarah Schoeffler, Mary
Keith Sentell, Cheryl and Wayne
Stromeyer, Janice and Cornell Tra-
montana, Juliana Viator, Melanie and
Craig Vitrano, Christina Watts, Donna
Lynne Welch, Kenneth Williams, Mar-
tha Yancey

Azalea $50-$99

Robert Antrobus, John Baker, Frances
Boudreaux, Kathleen Callaghan and
John Broussard, Margaret Campane,
Susan Chaisson, Peggy and Charles
Coates, Brenda Davis, Kim Dismukes,
Betty Dupont, Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Easterly, Margo Eglin, Carolyn
Englert, Noelie Ewing, Sandra Fox,
Joann and Charles Fryling, Diane Ge-
heber, Joann Goldsmith, Paulette
Hargroder, Diane and Bobby Hebert,
Kay Heinrich, Terry Henderson,
Melanie Hirschfeld, Margaret Hum-
ble, Sylvia Jaynes, LaRue Jolly, Brenda
and David Kors, Loice Lacy, Mary
Spier Martin, Margaret and James
Meyer, Ann and Bill Monroe, Dr. and
Mrs. Michael Montalbano, Lydia
Newman, Cecille Revels, Dugan
Sabins, Geoffrey Say, Cathy and Art
Scarbrough, Carolyn Stutts, Sabrina
Taylor, Cathy and Alan Troy, Lynn
Tucker, Robin Wagner, Ann Whitmer,
Anne and Bert Wilkins, Mary and
Michael Williams

Violet $35-$49

Heather Aitkin, Pat Alford, Aline Al-
lain, Carol Antosiak, Vanessa Aucoin,
Edith Babin, Amy Bains, Leah Balhoff,
Angie Balsam, Bobbie Bankston,
Steve Bankston, Barbara and Bill
Barker, Christine and David Beard,
Donna and Mike Belanger, Farrah
Benedetto, Margaret and Andrew
Bernard, Donna Blanchard, Angele
Bourg, Brenda and Jimmie Bridges,
Debra and Al Brignac, Jr., Susan and
Larry  Broussard, Diane Bruno,
Karolyn and William Bull, Linda Bush,
Lauren Butts, Cynthia Cagnolatti,
Shannon Cangelosi, Mollie Carby,
Helen Causey, Rachel Ceruti, Alma
Linda Chasez, Corey Cheeks, Adri-
enne and Leonce Clement, Ann Coco,
J.B. Cogburn, Kipi Condit and Craig
Burt, Donald Cothern, Margaret
"Peggy" Cox, Sandra Crawford, Aline
and Stephen Creed, Mary Currie,
Mapela Custodio, Dawn Davis, Kim-
berly Dawsey, Leslie Day, Kayla Deco-
teau, Emily and Al Delaney, Kathleen
Dietrich, Jannean Dixon, Loyce Ann
and Roger Dornier, Staci Duhe, E.
Anne Dunn, Delores Dyer, Gail Evans,
Joyce Ferrara, Patricia Flint, Monique
Franks, Virginia Gardner, Melissa
Geci, Melissa Gonzalez, Laura Graves,
Emily and John Grezaffi, Mr. and Mrs.
Francis Guglielmo, Donna and Rich-
ard Guillot, Krista Haefner, Michael
Hall, Cindy Hamilton, Hartwell Harris,
Leigh Harris, Shalane Hathorn, Mar-
garet Hawkins, Mary Heintz, Shyla
Hiebert, David Hinchee, Todd Hines,
Janice Hinson, Alison Hockman, Katie
Hodgin, Janet and Kenneth Hog-
strom, Linda Hollis, Meya Holloway,
Ralph Howe, Kyle Huffstickler, Mat-
thew Johnson, Cheryl Keisler, Jenni-
fer Kluse, Patricia Landrum, Joel and
Louis Leblanc, Lois and Stan LeBlanc,
Veronica Ledet, Mariana Leger, Di-
anne Lencse, Brandon Lithgoe, Joy
and Bob Loudon, Mary Love, Brenda
Macon, Alma Magee, Sylvia and
Manuel Martinez, Brenda Massey,
Ashley Matherne, Doreen Maxcy,
John Mayronne, Sydney McBride,
Linda McEwen, Gary McKenzie,
Jeanne Mclellan, Linda Medine, Ber-
nard Meroney, Mike Honhon, David
Monett, Donna Montgomery, Laurie
Deanne Moore, Nancy Morrison,
Julie and Milton Nall, Laura Oubre,
Diane Owens, Allen Owings, Jeanne
Panepinto, Chris Payton, Gretchen
Petersen, Cindy Peterson, James
Malcolm Phillips, Suzanne and Rich-
ard Poole, Harriet Pooler, Conchita
Richey, Benson Row, Marina Rubin,
Jim Russell, Elizabeth Saffell, Shannon
Sandifer, Betty Branch Schroeder,
Lorene Smith, Paige Speyrer, Jason
Stagg and Joseph Rajnert, Deborah
Steil, Dan Strecker, Susan Teddlie,
Victoria Tenbrink, Mary Tharp, Cindy
Thompson, Amy  Tolivar, Julia
Tweedy, Debbie Vidrine, Susan and
John Vukovich, Janene Wacker, Lucy
Borne and Charles Walker,lll, Elaine
and William Webster, Patricia and
Charles Weigel, Babette Werner,
Kelly Williams, Robert Williams, Tay-
lor Williams, Ken Wilson, Bolyn Wolf,
Brooke Wood, Dorothy Wood, Kim-
berly Wood, Lauren Wright, Virginia
and Charles Yarbrough, Mary Anne
Young

Memorial Contributions

For Mildred Caldwell:
Helen Levy

For Bennie Coates:
Joan Covert

For Dudley Coates: Marjorie Anders,
Genevieve and Corey Athens, Janet
Boles, Peggy and Charles Coates, Jr.,
Beth Courtney, Bob Dillemuth, Dick
Hearin, Jean Kirkland, Laura and
Wendell Lindsay, Susan and Richard
Lipsey, Anne Marks, Margaret Ann
Miller, Johnette and Tom Normile,
Judith Patrick, Harriet Pooler, Doro-
thy Prowell, Cary Saurage

For Suzie Ehrlicher:
Josephine Nixon

For Jonathan Hopkins:
Hays Owen

For Paul Murrill:
Cathy Coates, Helen Levy

For T.O. Perry:
Joan Covert, Susan & Richard Lipsey

For Jane Stevens:
Helen Levy

Matching Funds
Albermarle Corporation

ExxonMobil Foundation

Annual Appeal

Pat Alford, John Amato, B.J. and Paul
Arceneaux, Bonnie and Richard
Babin, Bobbie Bankston, Steve Bank-
ston, D'Ann and Glenn Blanton, Bof-
inger's Tree Service, LLC, Diane and
Charles Bradley, Margaret Campane,
Beverly and Dudley Coates, Peggy
and Charles Coates, Maradee and
Curtis Cryer, Sally Daigle, Emily and Al
Delaney, Anne Dunn, Delores Dyer,
Judy and Frank Foil, Candace and
David Gary, Margaret Hawkins, Terry
Henderson, Melanie Hirschfeld, Amy
and Richard Hughes, Kay and Trent
James, Jeffrey K Carbo Fasla Land-
scape Arch., Michael Jimenez, Ruth
Kean, Ruth and Peter Kovacs, Loice
Lacy, Lincoln Builders of BR, Inc,,
Susan and Richard Lipsey, Michael
Loveless, Michael MacKenzie, Gayle
Manda, Juliette Martin, Maureen and
Sean McGlynn, Deb and Ken McMil-
lin, Linda Medine, Penny Miller, Beth
and Dave Morgan, Lydia Newman,
Patrick QO'Connor, Jane Patterson,
Kerry Puig, Terry Rehn, Ashley and
Billy Reich, Ann and Michael Ruth,
Patricia Ryan, Betsy and Newton Tho-
mas, Cathy and Alan Troy, Lynn
Tucker, John Turner and Jerry
Fischer, van der Giessen Nursery Inc.,
Juliana Viator, Patricia and Charles
Weigel, Donna Lynne Welch, Sharon
and Chris Werner, Lynette and Philip
Westmoreland, Wayne Womack,
James Zietz

Tree Planting Project
(June 26, 2017-July 31, 2018)

Albermarle Corporation, Anonymous,
Linda and Brian Babin, Heather Bel-
langer, Jan Bernard, Jeff Bernard,
Kathleen Bogaski, Christina Bower-
sox, Mark Boyer, Claudia Brian, Leo
Broders, Jr., Katherine Castle, Beverly
and Dudley Coates, Cathy Coates,
Peggy and Charles Coates, Ann Coco,
Max Conrad, Debbie Corbo, Jan and
Van Cox, Maradee and Curtis Cryer,
Jeanne Davis and Bob Carney, Colette
and Andy Dean, Michele Deshotels
and Gill Gautreau, Bob Dillemuth,
Dick Ehrlicher, Janet and Wayne
Forbes, Joann and Charles Fryling,
Virginia and Ross Gardner, June and
John Gonce, Devera and Jerry Goss,
Randy Harelson and Richard Gibbs,
Julia Hawkins, Jane Honeycutt, John
Hough, Amy and Richard Hughes,
Margaret Humble, LA Master Natu-
ralists of Great BR, LeBlanc Jones
Landscape Architects, Inc., Deb and
Ken McMillin, Neil Odenwald, Allen
Owings, Judith Patrick, Doug Reed,
Terry Rehn, Kevin Risk, Teresa Rome,
Alma Lee and H.N. Saurage, Denise
Sehring, Nola and Bruce Sharky,
Cheryl and Wayne Stromeyer, Pam
and Gerry Sulzer, John Turner and
Jerry Fischer, Denise Van Schoyck
and Terry Tuminello, Margaret Vick,
Sharon and Chris Werner, Martha
Yancey

Donations

For Children’s Bookshelf: Patricia
Alford, Kelley Bourgeois, Nancy Bour-
geois, Stacy, Brett and Jacques Bour-
geois, Bob Dillemuth, Forrest Dille-
muth, Jennifer Dillemuth, Mark Dille-
muth, Margo Eglin, Friends of Hilltop
Arboretum, Randy Harelson, Wanda
Huh and Dwight Kuhn, Ann Trous-
dale, Andrew and Nicholas Weber,
Danielle and Brian Weber

For Junior Master Gardener Program:
East Baton Rouge Master Gardener
Association

For Giving Tuesday: LANO, Christina
Watts

General (520+): Camille Coates, Wil-
liam Bart Dejean, Stacy and Robert
Dille, Judy and Frank Foil, Friends of
LSU AgCenter, Miss Jeanie's Inc.,
Charles Q'Brien, Latimore Smith, The
Bayrose Company, LLC

Every Penny Counts (<S520): Erin
Bryan, Kenneth Burk, Peggy Coates,
Leslie Day, Jessica Diez, Virginia Gard-
ner, Marcia Hardy, Lucille Harrison,
Allen Higginbotham, Pat Hollowell,
Doreen Maxcy, Susan Persilver, Kel-
vin Spears, Efi Yurik and more than
100 “keep the change” donations

Garden Tour

Sponsorships:
Goss Wealth Management

Hosts:
Fall 2017: Patrice and Richard Ellis,
Devera and Jerry Goss, DeEtte and
Mike Montalbano

Spring  2018: Brenda and Jerry
Baudin, Ruth and Charbel Harb, Ruth

and Peter Kovacs, Lloyd Waldrip and
Archie Obregon
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HILLTOP CALENDAR

What's yet to come in 2018 and a peek at next year!

SEPTEMBER

Tues, Sept 25, 6:30pm
Native Plants for the Baton
Rouge Urban Landscape

Featuring: Helen Peebles

Sun, Sept 30, 1-4pm
PlantFest! Teaser
Featuring: Neil Odenwald

OCTOBER

Sat, Oct 6 - Sun, Oct 7
PlantFest!

Tues, Oct 23, 6:30pm
GreenBridges
Featuring: Mary Williams

NOVEMBER

Sun, Nov 11, 2-3:45pm
Botanical Art Presentation
and Workshop
Featuring: Jeanne &
Stephen Luna

Mon, Nov 19 - Tues, Nov 20
Butterfly Gardening Camp
9am-1pm

DECEMBER

Sat, Dec 1, 9am-12noon
Tree Planting

Tues, Dec 4, 12noon
Annual Meeting and
Ribbon Cutting

Sat, Dec 8, 9am-2pm
Year End Plant Sale

JANUARY

Tues, Jan 22, 6:30pm
The Canid Project
Featuring: Amy Shutt

Sat, Jan 26, 8:15am-1pm
2019 Symposium:
Create Vertical Gardens
with Purpose



